
 Date: Friday 3rd March                    Class: P6  
 

 

 

Achievements 

During this week’s reflection, pupils shared their highlights of the week. Here is a summary of their 

comments:  

• Skiing because it was lovely to be above the clouds. 

• The BBC drama about Anne Frank because it is really interesting to learn about her life so far.  

• Trying out for the MacRobert Cup. 
• It was fun dressing up for World Book Day and spotting the books in the rap. 

This week …  AOCB 

• Monday was an absolutely fantastic day! We had super weather 
and it was really amazing to see the class skiing above the clouds 
in glorious sunshine all day. I was so proud of my class. They 
displayed such resilience on the slopes and worked really hard 
with the instructors to learn and perfect skills. I saw lots of 
encouragement and plenty of smiles on Monday. They all 
represented the school fantastically and the instructors 
commented on their manners and perseverance. 

• On Thursday we continued with ‘Goodnight Mr Tom’. Willie is 
practising hard for his role as Scrooge and we all saw a fragile Mr 
Tom volunteer for choir practice with the children of Little 
Weirworld.  

• We focused on the power of propaganda in topic this week. 
Pupils analysed a variety of British and German propaganda. We 
researched the role of the Ministry of Information during WWII 
and also did a bit of fact finding on Joseph Goebbel, Hitler’s 
Minister of Propaganda. I thoroughly enjoy our topical debates 
and mature discussions around WWII. Studying propaganda gave 
us an insight into Hitler’s way of thinking, which is utterly 
baffling. We all agreed that British propaganda focussed on 
encouraging people to help with the war effort, whereas 
Germany’s focus was forceful and threatening.  

• On Friday our Young Leaders lead another super P.E session with 
the Yellow Room.  

• P.E will be on Mondays and 
Wednesdays 

Please can pupils come to school 
dressed in their P.E gear on a Monday. 
 
Please can I remind pupils to bring their 
water bottles to school daily. Bottles can 
be refilled throughout the day. 
 
Homework will be assigned each 
Monday and pupils will return by the 
Thursday.  
 
 

• Class trip to Cultybraggan Camp – 
Monday 20th March. Departing 
school at 8:30am and arriving back 
at approximately 5:00pm 

 

• P6 invite the community to attend a 
coffee/tea morning with board 
games. 

 

Question stems for discussion at home: 

What was the most enjoyable part of 
your week? 

Tell me one thing that you 
learnt this week… 

What did you find tricky this 
week?  

What did you do in class this 
week that you want to try 

again? Why? 


